






Curriculum News


Literacy: This week, we will focus on comparing and contrasting characters, events, or ideas within the stories we read. The children should be able to state similarities and differences. During read alouds, we will continue to focus on identifying characters, the setting, and retelling the story in order from beginning to end. We will continue to review our “Reading SuperPowers!” Please continue to read and write with your child every night to support their literacy development!





Word Wall Words to Practice:  I, a, am, the, like, is, me, to, my, see, and, at, can, go, an, look, come, on, you – New Words (here, it, said) Your child needs to be able to write and read these words in a snap automatically or “in a snap”!                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     





Phonics: Over the next few weeks, we will focus on identifying and isolating beginning, middle, and ending sounds in words. We will continue to review hearing and producing rhymes, clapping syllables, letter identification and sounds, and identifying opposite pairs. Since returning from track out, students have been working on reading “word family” words.  A word family is a set of words with the same middle and ending sounds.  I will continue to stress to the students that not only do word family words rhyme, but we can easily add a new word to the word family list by changing the beginning sound.  





Writing: Students will continue to work on “zooming in” on one small moment from their lives using 3 page booklets to write a beginning, middle, and end.  We continue to practice our “Super Powers” daily!





Math: This week we will conclude working with numbers 11-19, laying foundations for place value.  Students will begin to develop an understanding that these numbers are composed of a group of ten and leftover one, two, three, four, five, six, seven, eight, or nine ones. We use ten frames to help students understand this concept.  Your child should be able to see a ten frame filled and count on starting at ten instead of counting from one.  We will continue to reinforce this skill during math centers! We will also begin our shape unit.  Students will learn that shapes are everywhere, even our classroom, by going on a “shape hunt”!  We will discuss the attributes and properties (sides, vertices, and dimension) of the following 2D shapes: circle, rectangle, square, triangle, rhombus, trapezoid, hexagon, and oval.  Try finding and describing these shapes at home!





Handwriting: We will continue to practice writing lowercase letters formed in similar ways.





Social Studies: This week, we will conclude our property unit.  We will continue to use our five senses to investigate the physical properties of objects such as size, shape, color, texture, weight etc. Students will develop an understanding of the term “property” as we use the word in context throughout our unit.  Students will work to sort and classify objects according to the type of material they are made of (metal, wood, plastic, glass, fabric, paper, etc.)  At the end of the week students will share their family feet projects with the class.  Students will discuss who has the shortest and longest feet in their family.











Reminders/


Further Information





Q1 Specials


Monday - Technology


Tuesday - Music


Wednesday - P.E.


Thursday - Art


Friday - Guidance





Please remember to check the GREEN ALLIGATOR folder daily and return it to school.  Remove anything in the “Keep at Home” side and check the “Return to School” side for important notes/info.


This quarter we now have media on Mondays.  Students will be checking out library books and need to return the book in order to take out a new book.


Please send a water bottle to school each day for your child to use at recess – it gets hot out there!


Please be aware that we have students in our class with a peanut allergy.  Please keep this in mind when packing lunch and snacks for the day.


Use this helpful Letterland website to reinforce characters and sounds. <http://www.letterland.co m/parent-guide/alphabet-sounds


Scholastic book orders will be sent home soon.  You can visit www.scholastic.com, our “book club” class code is: N8ZZF.


Please do not hesitate to ask if you have any questions about Kindergarten!














Kindergarten is a Hoot!


Ms. Dodson’s Newsletter 


Week of 8/25/2014 - 8/29/2014





Important Dates





 Specials


Monday : Media


Tuesday : Music


Wednesday: P.E.


Thursday : Art


Friday : Technology











Important Dates














Important Dates








Wednesday, Nov. 19th – Science Fun for Everyone in-house Field Trip (2:45-3:30)


Friday, Nov. 21st – Interims sent home. 


Thursday, Nov. 27 & Friday, Nov. 28- No School (Happy Thanksgiving)








Have a wonderful weekend!


Ms. Dodson


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ddodson@wcpss.net" �ddodson@wcpss.net�











9/1-Labor Day (No School)


9/5: Early Release (Dismissal begins at 1:15)















